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“I came to give life—life in all it’s fullness       John 10:10 

Spring Term Dates 2024 
09-02 School closes normal time for 
half term break 
 
 
 
 
19-02 School reopens normal time 
20-02 Young Voices at Sheffield arena 
27-02 330-500pm Y3 to Y6 Football 
tournament at Aspin. Info to follow. 
01-03 300-345pm PTA C1 C2 cake bake 
sale. Donations welcome! 
04-03 330-430pm Donut Church  
05-03 915-1015am Y5 & Y6 Open Morn-
ing  
07-03 & 08-03 Y6 Group 1 bikeability 
08-03 630-900pm PTA Race Night 
14-03 & 15-03 Y6 Group 2 bikeability 
21-03 0945-1215pm Whole school 
Grandparent morning 
21-03 & 22-03 Y6 Group 3 bikeability 
22-03 School closes normal time for 
Easter break 
 
 
 
 
 
08-04 Training day, school closed to 
pupils 
09-04 School reopens for Summer 

9th February 2024 

WISDOM 

1672 

TRUST 

1493 

HOPE 

1839 

PEACE 

1804 

Ripley Cricket Club are recruiting new players for 2024. 
  
Ripley is a vibrant, inclusive cricket club and we are in our 11th year delivering junior crick-
et section. We operate 4 adult teams and have 11 junior teams across all age groups in the 
Nidderdale Junior League. 
We are now recruiting new players in school years 3, 4, 5 and 6. And for the first time, we will 
have a girls only teams too!   
 
Pre-season training takes place on Friday’s in the sports hall at King James School, 
Knaresborough from 23rd February to 22nd March (inclusive) and 5th April at the following 
times: 
6-7pm: School Years 3&4 boys, School Years 3,4,5&6 Girls 
7-8pm: School Year 5 boys 
8-9pm: School Year 6 boys 
  
Pre-season training is free of charge and a great way to learn the game. 
After this we head outside at Ripley Cricket Club, 6.15-7.30pm, every Friday from the 
12th April. 
Training is led by ECB qualified coaches. All coaches and volunteer helpers are DBS checked 
and have attended ECB Safeguarding training. 
  
Everyone is very welcome and no previous experience is necessary. Every new player that 
joins as a member will receive a club branded match shirt and training shirt 
To register interest, please call / text  / WhatsApp Mark Hardcastle (Head of Junior Cricket) 
on 07476992792 or email sbmhardcastle@hotmail.com. 

SEND HUB DROP IN AT ST JOHN’S 
1st March 8.45am – 9.30am 
19th April 8.45am – 9.30am            
14th June 8.45am – 9.30am 

All parents / carers welcome to join us in the hall 
for an informal catch-up & the opportunity to ask 

any questions. We look forward to seeing you 
there! 

Y6—Bikeability  

Bikeability is schools cycle training pro-

gramme. It's about gaining practical skills and 

understanding how to cycle safely on today's 

roads. Letters and information have been sent 

out. All consents are now in and groups will be 
allocated after the half term. 

Thank you to everyone that partici-
pated in the recent survey about 
communication in school.  Our next 
steps are to look at the results, share 
them with you and explain how we 
are going to use them to further de-
velop home/school communication.   
 
Over the last couple of weeks, it has 
been wonderful to see so many par-
ents in school for the EYFS, Yr1 and 
Yr2 Open Afternoons.  We hope that 
you enjoyed your time in the class-
room with your child. 
 
It was fantastic to see so many of our 
children take part in  the NSPCC’s 
Number Day as well as participate in 
Walk to School Day.  Having Harry 
Gator join us for the morning was 
great for the school.  So many of the 
children were able to get reflectors 
and bike lights to help them stay safe 
when walking to and from school.   
 
Although half term is next week, we 
are already getting excited for events 
that happen when we get back.  Our 
Yr5 and Yr6 girls will have the op-
portunity to work with Mastercard 
whilst a large number of our school 
will be going to Young Voices!  To 
us, school is far more than just aca-
demic subjects and providing our 
children with these opportunities 
brings such happiness to them.   
 
As always, if you have any ques-
tions, please be in touch with the 
school office and they will always 
help to get you in touch with the 
right person. 
 
Best wishes and enjoy the half term 
break. 
 
Mr HopeYear 5&6—Science Lesson 

School Trips/Visits 

As a school, we give our children the best learning experiences which includes 
trips/visits to enhance their knowledge of that subject. However, due to the esca-
lating cost of admissions and coach hire along with a decreasing amount of 

parent/carer contributions, the school can no longer afford to subsidise these 
events.  We ask for a parental contribution to help with the cost and without 
these, we cannot continue to fund trips as we currently do.  Any donation that we 

ask for is purely to cover the cost for your child.  We will not stop providing these 
enhanced learning opportunities, but we may have to review how these look in 
the future.   

Local Football For Girls, Boys and Mums! - Scotton/Staveley Scorchers 

Dear Parents 
We currently have spaces for the following groups -  

Boys Football 

We have a small number of places in our U8 Year 3 Scotton Boys team and Staveley 
U7s Year 2 boys team. The boys play Saturday mornings in the village league. 

Girls Football 

We have spaces from Year 1 U6 to Year 6 U11. The girls play in the local Harrogate 
and Craven League on Saturday mornings. 

Mums Football 

Due to popular demand we have created a Ladies team. All abilities are welcome, with 
training sessions and matches its great fun and a social side too. 

We are running FREE taster sessions at Scotton and Darley 
If you are interested in any of the above please contact Mike 

at  Secretary@scottonscorchers.com the first 2 sessions are FREE!! 

Year 1 and 2 have been learning all about 
plants and as part of this, we have been 
learning to identify common trees. Class 3 
went on a walk around school to find and 
identify local trees. We spotted lots of syca-
more trees. More photo’s attached to this 
newsletter :) 

Number Day—Friday 2nd February  

Many thanks for all our children who 
kindly donated £1 for their non-
uniform day last week. We raised 
£177.95 

C5 & C6 PTA Cake Bake Sale 
Thank you to all our parents and 
children who kindly donated cake & 
treats for our class 5&6. They raised 
a total of £103.00 which will be 
spent in those two classes for things 
that the children would like to buy.  

On Friday 2nd February we joined in 

the Harrogate and Knaresborough 

Walk to School Day!  The children 

were all amazing and it was so lovely 

to see some many of you walking, 

scooting and cycling to school!  Well 

done, you certainly did us proud.  

We were also joined by some very 

special visitors including non other 

than Harry Gatortor! Thank you 

once again 

for your 

support 

towards this 

event.  

Communication 
We kindly ask that all initial com-
munication for teachers comes 
through the school office as we have 
a number of parents contacting the 
teachers directly via email. The 
school email address is ad-
min@ksjprimaryschool.org or 
telephone 01423863265 
Thank you for you support! 

 










































